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OPPOSITION STATEMENT TO WASHINGTON HB 2511 
 

Responsible Dog Owners of the Western States was formed October 15, 1989 to protect 
the rights, and interests of dog owners.  
 
Responsible Dog Owners is opposed to Washington HB 2511 as it violates the commerce 
rights of the citizen bird, cat, dog breeders of Washington. If enacted as introduced 
HB2511 will cause the importation of pure-bred cats and dogs bred by breeders outside 
of Washington in order to meet in state demand for pets. HB2511 acts to the detriment of 
Washington dog, and cat breeders whose ability to breed and sell pure-bred animals is 
curtailed by HB2511.  
 
HB2511 unfairly allows not-for profit organizations to breed, and to sell animals 
unhampered by regulation. These not for profit organizations are importing animals from 
foreign nations to fill empty shelters.  
(See, Tufts: Filling Empty Shelters  
http://enews.tufts.edu/stories/020603FillingEmptyPounds.htm   
See, USA TODAY:  Dog imports raise fears of a resurgence of disease 
http://www.usatoday.com/news/nation/2007-10-21-dog-imports_N.htm )  
 
Animal Shelters are being shut down across this nation due to diseases that are carried 
into the United States by animals imported by not-for Profit animal organizations, and 
animal shelters. (See, Outbreak of Drug-Resistant Salmonella at an Animal Shelter; 
http://www.animalsheltering.org/resource_library/magazine_articles/nov_dec_2004/outbr
eak_of_drug-resistant_salmonella.html See Animal Shelter Shuts Down Due To Parvo 
Virus  http://www.kmbc.com/news/8006476/detail.html?rss=kc1&psp=news See, CDC 
Human Rabies --- Indiana and California, 2006 
http://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/preview/mmwrhtml/mm5615a1.htm   
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See, Disease shuts animal shelter http://www.reviewjournal.com/lvrj_home/2007/Feb-10-
Sat-2007/news/12517017.html 
 
HB 2511 violates the United States Constitution under the 5th, 14th Amendment, and the 
Commerce Clause.  Washington dog, bird, and cat breeders are not allowed to  sell  as 
many cats, birds and dogs as the fair market allows. No other part of Washington’s 
animal breeding industry is restricted by legislation.  
 
Responsible Dog Owners of the Western States calls upon the Washington State 
Legislature to kill HB2511. It is the duty, and the responsibility of the legislature to 
protect, and defend the rights of the people of Washington. HB2511 is a taking of the 
property and use rights of Washington’s pure-bred dog and cat breeders.  
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